
 

 

LICENSING COMMITTEE 
 

Meeting held in the Council Chamber, Council Offices, Urban Road, Kirkby-in-Ashfield, 
 

on Thursday, 9th September, 2021 at 10.00 am 
 
 

Present:  
 

Councillor Warren Nuttall in the Chair; 

 Councillors Melanie Darrington, Dale Grounds, 
Arnie Hankin, Trevor Locke, Lauren Mitchell and 
Caroline Wilkinson. 
 

Apologies for Absence: Councillors Jamie Bell and Jim Blagden. 
Christine Sarris (Assistant Director, Planning and 
Regulatory Services) 
 

Officers Present: Julian Alison, Lynn Cain, Jemma Handley and 
Emma Humphreys. 
 

 
 
 

 Prior to commencement of the meeting, the Chairman wished to acknowledge 
that 9 September 2021 was Emergency Services Day (999Day) and to place 
on record the Council’s appreciation and continued commitment towards 
supporting the NHS and local emergency services. 
 

L.4 Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary or Personal Interests 
and/or Non-Registrable Interests 
 

 No declarations of interest were made. 
 
 

L.5 Minutes 
 

 RESOLVED 
that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 15 June 2021, be 
received and approved as a correct record. 
 
 

L.6 Review of the Statement of Gambling Policy 
 

 Committee Members were requested to consider and agree the content of the 
draft Revised Statement of Gambling Policy and to proceed to public 
consultation as per legislative requirements. 
 
RESOLVED that 
a) approval be given to the content of the Statement of Gambling Policy 

remaining unchanged in light of there being no amendments to the 
Gambling Act 2005 or the Guidance issued to Licensing Authorities since 
the implementation of the current Policy; 

 



 

 

b) the “No Casino” Resolution remain in force; 
 
c) the Draft Statement of Gambling Policy be subject to a public consultation 

exercise; 
 
d) approval be given for the Licensing Manager to carry out the consultation 

programme as laid out within the report. 
 

 
 
 
The meeting closed at 10.06 am  
 

 
 
Chairman. 

 


